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Branch Meetings and all Activities except for the AGM have been CANCELLED until further
notice due to COVID-19.

President/social secretary report (Jills Jottings)
Hello Friends,

Finally we are seeing the light shining brightly at the end of the tunnel. Lets hope we all get out safely.
Thanks to all those who have agreed to be nominated for the committee and executive positions. We
have places for general positions still available if you wish to join us.

As the AGM will be held outside, please bring your own chair and pen and be prepared for weather
conditions

| am not sure if a Christmas Dinner will be possible this year so will let you know towards the end of
November. As Shire offices may not open up before next year our Fish and Chips by the Beach may
be our first gathering in February.

Hopefully many of the speakers | had contacted will be available again. | was really looking forward to
listening to them.

| Hope to see you all very soon.

Stay safe and keep smiling.

Cheerio,
Jill

Due to Covid-19 the Branch AGM (annual general meeting) which is normally held in September
will be held on November 16 outside near Bentons Square Community Centre.
Please refer to the emails sent to you about the AGM.

If you wish to be on the committee or are able to come to the AGM please call the secretary
Doug on 5974 2976 and please leave a message and phone no. if | am not there.

This month | have included some (I hope) funny things that people have sent me to cheer you up.
Also please let me know of any improvements | could make to this Newsletter.
| again hope you are all well and stay well and that we all survive.

Thanks from Doug the Newsletter writer

Committee Members 2019/20

President Jill Falla 5975 3866 jillfalla@hotmail.com

Vice President Ngareta Cook 5973 6660

Secretary Doug Hamilton 5974 2976 douglas.hamilton6@bigpond.com
Assistant Secretary Val de Lange 0438 137 183

Treasurer Ray Joppich 0492 962 523



Guest Speakers Jill Falla 5975 3866 jillfalla@hotmail.com
Committee Member Angela Grivas 0421 010 544
Branch Contact Details

President Jill Falla 5975 3866 |jillfalla@hotmail.com

Note: Regrettably after dicussions with Jill Falla | have removed the other committee members email
addresses (except for mine) from this Newsletter for security reasons.

Frankston Branch of National Seniors - No Events

Humour from Ray Joppich

ON EBAY FOR THE 22ND TIME


mailto:jillfalla@hotmail.com

Humour from Robert Cooper (an ex member) on T shirts

Humour copied by the Newsletter writer




